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ACSA, as an incorporated association, is governed by the provision of the Associations 

Incorporation Act 1991 (the Act). As per the Act, ACSA is required to have its accounting 

records reviewed annually. As a ‘small association’ by definition, it is noted that ACSA must 

appoint a Reviewer who: 

(a) is not a member or officer of the association; and 

(b) has not prepared or assisted with the preparation of the accounts. 

Such a reviewer need not hold any auditing qualifications.  

 

As the appointed Reviewer meeting the above criteria, I have reviewed ACSA’s accounts as 

held by Bank Australia during the 2019/20 financial year. To the best of my knowledge (as a 

non-accountant) the financial statements provide a true and fair view of the Association’s 

financial position as at 30 June 2020 and of its financial performance for the year 2019/20. I am 

satisfied that:   

 

• Proper accounting and other records have been kept by the association; 

• The financial statement of the association has been correctly drawn up, and 

• The review was conducted in accordance with Section 75 of the Act.  

 

Based on my review, nothing has come to attention that causes me to believe that the 

accounting records do not satisfy the requirements of the Act.  

 

 

 
 

 

Alexandra Wilson 

Reviewer 

16 November 2020 

 


